Also, in order to understand how Shias' irredentism is dangerous for the whole state, we can consider another country that has also participated in Arab Spring events – Libya. This state underwent the most remarkable changes: its leader, Muammar Gaddafi, was overthrown and killed, the power was given to the National Transitional Council, and the international sanctions binding the state were weakened. Nevertheless, Libya suffered from huge losses of people in the amount of 25,000 (Sydney Morning Herald, 2011.) Bahrain, unfortunately, has also the potential for such a result.

In short, the current situation can be interpreted from two points of view. On the one hand, the leadership of Sunni Muslims in Bahrain deprives Shias of many political rights; therefore, the latter should struggle for their liberties. One of the most prominent examples is the recent citizenship revocation of some activists of the protests (BBC, 2012.) These actions of the government can stir up a new wave of unrest, and lead to the overthrow of the royal family. On the other hand, the victory of Shias may weaken international relations with the Western countries; for this reason it would be better both for the protesters and the government to relax tensions between each other to diminish the likelihood of war. In international relations this strategy is labeled as «détente» (Kegley and Raymond, 2012.) For example, the trade of oil between Bahrain and the USA could be broken because Shia Muslims consider that this type of economic relations is beneficial only for the latter. In other words, it could significantly harm the economic realm of Bahrain, and the state would lose such a powerful partner as the USA

To conclude, the results of the recent events in Bahrain are difficult to predict definitely because the situation is totally depends on whether the sides, involved in the conflict, will seek a rapprochement. Discussing the issue from different points helps to understand the root of the problem better, and demonstrates that there can be more than one factor promoting the beginning of armed conflict. Each level of analysis provides us with the information about impact of global actors' interconnection, domestic policy, and the leader of the state. For this reason, the situation in Bahrain may serve as good material for further study in the international relations, and help conduct thorough investigation of how one country can be influenced by others and vice versa.

Works cited

1. AhramOnline. 2012. «Bahrain Bans All Protests After Clashes». October 30.

Online at: http://english.ahram.org.eg/NewsContent/2/8/56765/ World/Region/Bahrain-bans-all-protests-after-clashes.aspx. 2. WebCitation. 2011. «Why Bahrain Blew Up». February 16.

2. WebCitation. 2011. «Why Banrain Blew Up». February 16. Online at: http://www.webcitation.org/6BA6ukktF.

3. BBC. 2011. «Bahrain protests: Angry Mourners Bury Clashes Victims». February 18. Online at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-middle-east-12502820.

4. NewEurope. 2012. «UN Asks Bahrain to Withdraw Protests Restrictions». November 2. Online at: http://www.neurope.eu/article/un-asks-bahrain-withdraw-protests-restrictions.

5. BBC. 2012. «Bahrain revokes 31 opposition activists' citizenship. November 7. Online at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-middleeast-20235542.

6. Eurasia Review: News & Analysis. 2012. «Bahrain: Protests Held Against Ban On Public Gatherings». November 3. Online at: http://www. eurasiareview.com/03112012-bahrain-protests-held-against-ban-onpublic-gatherings/.

7. SMH. 2011. «Residents Flee Gaddafi hometown». October 3. Online at: http://news.smh.com.au/breaking-news-world/residents-fleegaddafi-hometown-20111003-1149x.html.

 B. PressTime. 2011. «Iran lawmakers support Bahrain protests.» March 19. Online at: http://www.presstv.ir/detail/170743.html.
 9. Middle East Online. 2012. «Bahrain king amends Constitution». April 5. Online at: http://www.middle-east-online.com/english/?id=52065.

Middle East Online. 2012. «Bahrain King amends Constitution».
 April 5. Online at: http://www.middle-east-online.com/english/?id=52065.
 10. «The Global Future. A brief Introduction to World Politics». 4th edition, 2012. Charles W. Kegley, Jr. Gregory A. Raymond. Page 92.

БОРЬБА МЕЖДУ КИТАЕМ И ЯПОНИЕЙ ЗА ОСТРОВА СЕНКАКУ/ДЯОЮЙДАО Кабдуалиева М.А.

Назарбаев университет, Астана, e-mail: madina.kabdualiyeva@nu.edu.kz

The territorial issue between Japan and China over the Senkaku/Diaoyu islands is a remarkable subject to study in the field of international relations. Situated in the East China Sea, the islands were given to the Japanese government by the USA in the early seventies; nevertheless, China considers the archipelago to be their primordial land and struggles hard for the conferment of Diaoyu. The discussion about this territory has taken place for more than a century, but the culmination of this question arose in April 2012 when Shintaro Ishihara, the Tokyo mayor, announced making a deal between the government and Japanese businessman Kunioki Kurihara, the owner of the islands for several decades. Later, in September of the same year, Japanese massmedia reported that 3 out of 5 islands have been already bought for \$26 million; the rest of them are rented (BBC) 2012). The response of China was obvious: they sent two warships for protecting the land, and directed 1000 fishing vessels to the waterfront of the islands (BBC, 2012). Such aggressive actions between two of the most powerful states not only in Eastern Asia, but also in the world as a whole, have captured global attention. In order to perceive this problem objectively, it is necessary to draw out the cause of the conflict, its impact, and consequences. In this paper, I will try to assess the current political situation using different international relations theories, and explain why this conflict has such remarkable implications for the world in general.

To begin with, it is needed to determine why the Senkaku/Diaoyu islands are so valuable and substantial for these powers. Firstly, the islands abound with precious natural resources, namely hydrocarbons. Gas is known to be one of the most important aspects of world trade; it can positively influence economic potential and foreign investments. Also, the water area around the islands is adapted for fishing, which is undoubtedly significant source of income both in Japan and China. Secondly, the conferment of the islands is politically beneficial affair as long as it can significantly influence the status on the global agenda, and authority of the winner-state among its citizens. For China, which is a contender to be a superpower and regional hegemon, the privatization of Diaoyu is a substantial point for maintenance of Chinese prestige. The area of the islands is not so vast to conquer, and if China cedes Diaoyu, the image of the republic can be damaged to a degree. Japan, in contrast, has been losing international influence with the nominal volume of its debt is now more than 230% of its GDP (BBC, 2012). The ownership of Senkaku can serve as a goldmine for its economic ratings, namely it will help to improve as a financial situation as to regain the status of leading state. Therefore, we can see that both China and Japan have well-grounded reasons for taking an ownership of the archipelago.

The situation is beginning to be extremely dangerous not only for external connections between states, but it also significantly influences domestic social and economic order. It can be clearly seen that this conflict is acquiring a character of two-level game. The win-sets, conditions making international agreement conceivable, are different, and I will discuss them a little bit later. First of all, it is important to say that the reason why the leaders of the states have not resolved this problem yet is a dependence on the reactions of their citizens. China has a one-party system, which way of making a foreign

policy is thoroughly tracking down by people. If the Communist Party in China does something that cannot justify wishes and opinions of the society (such as a buyout or indifferent behavior regarding to the dispute,) domestic spites will start. Chinese can either turn against their government or even remove this party from its office that can lead to serious consequences as for domestic as for international politics. For instance, at the present time, some national challenges have appeared in China after the climax of the problem. The people organized anti-Japanese demonstrations and programs in more than 100 cities throughout the whole Celestial Empire (The Globe and Mail, 2012). The Chinese forbade even the publication of the books about Japan, and those ones written by Japanese people («Guardian», 2012). Relying on the unrest within the state, and bound with the possible complaints of the citizens, members of government do not want to decrease their political efficacy. For making the regime of the state stable Chinese authorities need the trust and support of their populations. For this reason they reject such an obvious policy option as a purchase of the islands as well as it costs too much politically. The same situation is applicable to the country of the rising sun. If Japanese government makes a concession and sells the islands to China, citizens will perceive it as a dominance of financial values over national ones. One more important aspect affecting the decision is a rational political ambition, the leaders' aspiration to stay in power. Apparently, the leaders of the state are at the most risky position now. The strategies and measures taken by them will instantly evaluated by citizens. Making wrong step, the heads of the states decrease the opportunity to be reelected next time because the current problem significantly identifies how successfully the executives run their policies. The less members of the society are satisfied, the less the leader's population is.

It is quite challenging to find a solution that will be able to comply with China as well as Japan simultaneously. The indivisible nature of territory leaves very little room for negotiations and bargain. A peaceful solution to the issue is the most desirable option, but it is usually the least efficient. The strategy of appeasement may be possible only if one of the states manages to reduce its activity and suppose an agreement about usage of the resources of the archipelago, and this diplomatic contract will take not a couple of days or weeks, but years. The negotiations in 2004, for instance, about cooperative extraction of gas did not succeed, and both states continued wellboring ignoring each other, but expressed anxiety and dissatisfaction with this policy all the time (U.S. Energy Information Administration, 2012). Discussed a little before, the presumption about buyout seems unlikely. The bargaining range, regarding to this dispute, is too restricted because both countries are dependent on their domestic situations therefore here is no possibility of winset. Moreover, the executives of both states do not want to compromise because they consider the archipelago to be a legitimate property, «So far as the Senkaku Islands are concerned, they are an inherent part of our territory, in light of history and international law» (Japanese Prime Minister Yoshihiko Noda, VOA 2012). Application to the help of international arbitration if fraught with unfair assessment because arbitrators, who are representatives of other states, can strive to get some benefits from the sharing of the islands for their own homelands.

In conclusion, the situation between China and Japan is a good example of how international relations may affect the domestic policy. It illustrates that both governments are dependent on their citizens, and how territorial question may estrange the countries with ageold partnership. However, the outcome of this dispute is very difficult to predict. Most possibly, it will be a zerosum game where only one side will be benefited from the result. Nevertheless, in my perspective, a loser will try to retrieve the lost land and then the conflict may appear again. Undoubtedly, the struggle for the Senkaku/Diaoyu is an important case that has a global meaning and influences the whole world politics.

Works cited 1. BBC. 2012. «Japan confirms disputed islands purchase ». September 10. Online at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-loc19/c0

Plan». September 10. Online at. http://www.blc.co.uk/news/world-asia-19540469.
2. BBC. 2012. «China morning round-up: Anti-Japan protests».
September 17. Online at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-asia-19520005

3. BBC. 2012. «Viewpoint: Why the young should welcome rity». June 17. Online at: http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/ austerity». world-18456131.

4. The Globe and Mail. 2012. By Mark Mackinnon. «Tossed bottles, 4. The Globe and Mail. 2012. By Mark Mackindon. «Tossed bottes, staged outrage: China vents its anger at Japan». September 19. Online at: http://m.theglobeandmail.com/news/world/tossed-bottles-staged-outrage-china-vents-its-anger-at-japan/article4551170/?service=mobile. 5. VOA.2012. «Japan: No Compromise on Island Dispute»September 27. O.V. 2012. «Japan: No Compromise on Island Dispute»September

VOA. 2012. «apan: No Compromise on Island Dispute» September
 Online at: http://www.voanews.com/content/japan-vows-not-to-compromise-on-island-dispute/1515892.html.
 6. «Guardian». 2012. By Alison Flood. «Japanese books removed from sale by China in row over islands». September 25. Online at: http:// www.guardian.co.uk/books/2012/sep/25/japanese-books-removed-sale-bing conv_ilends.

7. U.S. Energy Information Administration. 2012. «East China Sea», September 25. Online at: http://www.eia.gov/countries/regions-topics. cfm?fips=ECS.

Секция «Зарубежное регионоведение», научный руководитель – Кучинская Т.Н., канд. полит. наук, доцент

КУРС «МИРНОГО РАЗВИТИЯ КИТАЯ» КАК ВОПЛОШЕНИЕ «КУЛЬТУРЫ ГАРМОНИЧНОГО МИРА»¹

Богодухова Е.О., Морозова В.С. ФГОУ ВПО «Забайкальский государственный vниверситет», Чита, e-mail: lonshakova-elena@list.ru

Содействие построению гармоничного мира - это важная стратегическая идея и концепция, выдвинутая партией и правительством Китая в новом веке и на новом этапе развития. Ее содержание – долгосрочный мир, совместное процветание и гармоничное сосуществование человечества и природы. Ее сущность содействие совместному процветанию в различных странах и серьезное решение вопросов глобального характера посредством стремления к достижению долгосрочного мира в процессе содействия совместному успеху. Эта концепция диктует мировому сообществу новые требования: равноправие, взаимоуважение, взаимодополнение, взаимодоверие и т.п. Хотелось бы подчеркнуть, что в настоящее время в рамках построения «гармоничного мира», Китай уделяет большое внимание национальной культуре. Сегодня принято решение основательно продвигать строительство социалистической культурной державы. Благодаря такому активному развитию культурной сферы развивается не только сама национальная культура, но и такая отрасль как внешняя политика, а именно активно развиваются отношения РФ и КНР в рамках культуры и благодаря культуре.

Как говорят в Китае - «культура - пульс нации и духовный очаг народа». Именно поэтому необходимо повышать «мягкую» мощь государства в лице

Статья выполнена при финансовой поддержке государства в лице Министерства образования и науки РФ.